PLISKOVER CEMETERY ASSOCIATION INC.

P.O. BOX 8237

PITTSBURGH, PA  15217

e-mail:  Pliskover@Pliskover.com
website:  www.Pliskover.com
NEWSLETTER

FEBRUARY-APRIL 2005

Dear Pliskovers,

Before you read this Newsletter, please check the last page and note the PICNIC flyer!  I guarantee one and all a great time!  Have we  ever disappointed you?  No?  Right!!!  Also note that Ann’s e-mail number is Anngould@pliskover.com  

     I would like to express my sympathy to the family of Bernice Ibe upon her untimely passing.  To those who are not aware, Bernice was the daughter of Harry and Hannah        Adler.  Harry was among the first to leave Pliskov; and with Lazar Rubenstein and others they saw to it that our families came here and somehow survived.  Irv Weiner remembers when his father and Harry Adler brought him and Bernice to the Monday night meetings when they were little kids, as did Harry Weiner who shlepped Ann along.  Ann was known then as Ann Esther Weiner, but now we know her as Ann Gould. 

     To families with children who are 19 years of age and older, now is the time to join them up as adult Pliskovers.  Family dues are $20 per year.  That is for the parents and children up to eighteen years old.  Starting with age 19 we consider you an adult, and hope you will be happy to be a part of our membership.  I know WE are happy to have you.  Just call me at 412/421-0296, or e-mail me at PRLSDTR@AOL.COM     We are all family – one way or another.  (Rivka, I hope this answers your question.)

     Speaking of Rivka, it was such a delight to hear some wonderful news from her.  I’m going to quote her now:  …Grandpa Nissy and Grandma Rae (Gordon) would be proud that David and Marcia’s daughter Leslie will be entering Georgetown University’s Walsh School of Foreign Service; and Aden, daughter of Rivka and Trip, will be entering Brown University in  the fall.  Both girls, and their parents, wish Grandpa and Grandma were here to “qvell.”  On another note, Rivka came to Pittsburgh for her Allderdice reunion.  (I won’t give the number, Rivka, but it wasn’t as high as mine would have been this year!!)  She also went to the cemetery to visit her parents, and on this gorgeous day she proudly noted how well kept our cemetery is.  Rivka was especially moved to see how close her parents were buried to their very close friends, Ben and Ruthie Kaufman.  I am going to quote Rivka once more:  Thank you and all the Pliskover family for honoring them with care and love.  David, Marcia and I placed many stones on many graves, keeping memories close to our hearts.  Upon reading Rivka’s notes, I had tears in my eyes.  It is wonderful to know how many caring families there are in our organization.  
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    From the officers and board members I would like to thank the following that sent in their dues along with a contribution to the organization.

James & Neti (Gorman) Bieselin, Marcia & David Gordon, Bruce Ibe, Marcy & Jared Kaufman, Belle (Rubenstein) Leff, Aleen (Holtzman) & Bernie Redlich, Eleanor & Bud Roth, and Arlene (Rosen) Wolf.

     Speaking of kvelling, Jeanne Roth Williams is so proud of her two children who have recently attained great accomplishments.  Son Rob was inducted into the Phi Theta Kappa International Honor Society, Alpha Iota Eta Chapter.  He is tutoring math at CCAC and attending classes at Penn State, Mckeesport, where he will be majoring in accounting.  Daughter Candice is teaching 5th graders in Charlotte, N. Carolina.  Jeanne recently watched her teach and without any bias involved, can attest to her being the best teacher ever!  Candice has also been honored by the University of Pittsburgh for her academic achievements in the 2005 Honors Convocation.  Needless to say, Grandma Rhea Roth is kvelling, and rightly so.  Grandfather is the late Louis Roth.

     Now it’s Ron Gould’s chance to kvell.  His dear wife, Ann (aka AnnEsther Weiner), is now the President of Sisterhood at the Adat Shalom in Fox Chapel.  She has also been selected as the Secretary of the Condo Board of Beacon Hill.  Ann is still the Regional Vice President of Kipot, which is a branch of the Women’s League.  The best news is that she still knows where her kitchen is!!  Thank goodness, because the grandchildren just LOVE her chicken soup and the matzo balls!!  

     Get well wishes to all who are not feeling too well.  Lois Leff has really seen better days.  This warm, witty, and exceptional person can be visited at the Charles Morris facility where she is recuperating from injuries she received when a bus knocked her down and out a few weeks ago.  After visiting her a few days ago, I left feeling utterly speechless.  If you know me, you know that is almost impossible.  Lois is an amazing woman.  She is worried more about those around her than she is herself.  Bless you, my dear.  Please get well soon.  Another warm, witty, and exceptional person is recuperating from carpal tunnel surgery – my daughter, Diane Silverman.  She told Paul Weiner I talk about every one but her in the Newsletter.  No longer true, kiddo.  Unbiased opinion of Diane:  she is one in a million.  

     A great big Mazel Tov to Matthew Aaron.  Matt is the son of Hal & Peggy Aaron, the grandson of Lou & Rita (Roth) Aaron, and great-grandson of the late Lil and Sam Roth.  The Mazel Tov is for Matt being selected for induction into the 2004/2005 National Honor Roll for outstanding academic achievement.  I think it’s wonderful that the NHR sends an acknowledgement of this to the grandparents!  Now  this is something to kvell about, too!

     I would like to brag about my grandson Mitchell shaking hands with President Bush when he was in Pittsburgh some time ago.  I would like to, because Mitch was a perfect gentleman.  He hid his Kerry button, because that was the right thing to do.  Way to go, Mitchell!!

     We have two winners for the annual Pliskover Scholarship for the essay regarding the Pliskover Immigrant Experience.  The winners, Hilary Silverman and Erin Speck, will be given their reward at the picnic on Sunday, June 26.  Any student eighteen or under of a 
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Pliskover member, or a Pliskover nineteen or over, is eligible to submit an essay by April 1, 2006 for the next award.  For an application/information, please contact Anne by e-mail ANNGOULD@PLISKOVER.COM. Ann and her co-chair, Ernie Pearl, look forward to hearing from you – our future.  And they just LOVE giving away $500 each!!

     I know I’m getting old when my granddaughter tells me she will be going off to the University of Delaware this Fall.  It seems to me she just started first grade!!    Well, now that I have recovered, I would like to congratulate Hilary on her accomplishments.  I would also like to congratulate my dear Diane and Eddie on the wonderful job they have done in raising Hilary and Mitchell.  (The cat is another story!!)  Sharing this joy with me are the best Machatunum any mother/grandmother could ask for – Louise and Marty Silverman.  The above expressions I am sure are equal to Erin Speck, daughter of Cindy and Eric Speck.  Beloved grandparents are Elva (Ettie) and Phil Speck.  Erin will be heading to New York to Hofstra University.  Both Hilary and Erin, as you may have noticed, are this years winners of the Plisksover Essays.  The pride goes on in  the Speck family.  Brother Alex Speck was the first winner of a wonderful essay.    Bless you all.

     We have royalty in our midst.  Four year old Zoe Shapiro was a beautiful Queen Esther at the Jewish Community Center’s Purim Carnival in Maryland.  The reign was short because she had to move with brother Nate, and mom and dad Lisa and Paul Shapiro, to Connecticut.  Grandparents Gloria and Irv Shapiro were kvelling.  Great-grandparents are the late Esther and Nate Rubenstein.

     Seen at a Bat Mitzvah in Maryland not too long ago were Louise & Marty Silverman, Audrey & Ralph Silverman, Diane & Ed  Silverman, Erwin & Betty Lou Rubenstein, and yours truly.  It was a wonderful weekend.

     Mazel Tov to Sarita and Edgar Hausman on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson Benjamin Hausman, son of Diane & Joel, and great-grandson of Esther & Saul Bond.

     Another happy day was Noah Feldman’s Bar Mitzvah.  Noah is the son of Barbara and Edward Feldman, grandson of Robert and Judy Feldman, all of Jacksonville, great-grandson of the late Baruch and Sarah Clair, Ben Feldman, and Ida Rosen Feldman.  His great-great-grandparents were Smuel and Sima Rosen.  Mazel Tov to all. 

     Lazer Rubenstein can smile down again at another mitzvah.  This time is was Fallon Rubin’s Bat Mitzvah held in April.  Twin brother, Jared, will have his in October.  Nice way to have this special occasion for twins.  Proud parents are Kimball and Hannah Rubin, and also kvelling are grandparents Frank and Florence Rubin.  

     Glad to know that Alan Siegle can live in California and still root for our Pittsburgh Steelers.  So we didn’t get to the super bowl – there’s always next year.

     Welcome new member, Lindsay Cohn.  Lindsay is the daughter of Marsha (Lebovitz) Cohn, and granddaughter of the late Gerri and Jack Lebovitz. The late great-grandparents are Pearl and Ellie (Harry) Weiner.  We welcome you with open arms.  There’s a lot of kvelling going on here!!  Lindsay is also a recent winner of the Pliskover essays.  The icing on the cake is making the Dean’s list for first semester of her sophomore year.  We also welcome Judith Green, daughter of Harriet (Weiner) Green, and granddaughter of the late Louis Weiner of Canton, Ohio.

     Thank you, Don Lefkowitz, for your wonderful note.  Don wrote he is really happy to see the positive growth of the association over the last 15 years.  He gets a great feeling 
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when he visits our web site.  Don is sure that our departed loved ones would be proud of all of you that have taken such an active part in our heritage past, present, and future.   Don and Rochelle went to Charlotte to visit son Gerald and wife Maida, who are now grandparents, making Don and Maida great-grandparents of a great-grandson!!  They say they don’t feel like great-grandparents, and I’m sure they don’t look it, either.

     Welcome back snow birds.  Irv & Shirley Weiner saw Bernie & Lil Schwartz, who have made Florida their home (they will miss Pittsburgh but gotta do what they gotta do); also Lou & Ruth Baer.  Eenie (Rosenson) Cook entertained the following at her new home in Florida:  Ettie (Weiner) Perelstein – who is also making her home in Florida, the Lebovitz girls – Marsha Cohn & Gail Lebovitz.

Howard & Norma (Weiner) Berg enjoyed visiting with cousins Ann & Ron Gould.

     Our deepest sympathy to Tracey and Scott Cook on the loss of Tracey’s beloved Aunt Debbie.  She will be missed by family, friends, and her community.  Our sympathy also goes out to the family of Jean Abrams, daughter of Tillie Copilove, sister of Norman & Eleanor Greenberg, and a cousin to the late Izzy Steiner.

     A happy special anniversary to Skip and Eileen Levin.  They are kvelling over Ila’s winning a Fellowship at the University of Florida in agriculture; Barbara heading to Italy this Summer for a month or so; Nancy & husband enjoying and sharing their boys Dylan and Jason with them.

     Thanks to Bobbie & Merv Dizenfeld for their contribution in honor of Ruth Zober’s son, Shoham, graduating from the University of Pittsburgh.  I’m looking forward to seeing the Dizenfelds at the picnic – with Merv wearing his 4th of July suspenders!!

     There’s no room for more news.  I’ve squeezed as much as possible in for now.  There’s lots more about a family from Australia reading our website and noting that they are looking for relatives.  The good news is that the Weiner cousins, Ann Gould, Eileen Levin, Harriet Green, and Norma Berg have discovered that they are related to them!  This and more will be in the next letter.


In the meantime, PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE come to the Picnic on June 26.  Ann, Ron, and their committee are working hard on plans to make us all very happy.  I’m happy already, and I didn’t get there yet!!  Remember – we are all a unique family.  Let’s get together and prove it.  Honey and Harold Forman – I can taste those hot dogs already.

Love to you all,

Barbara (Rubenstein) Rosenzweig

SAVE THE DATE   SUNDAY JUNE 26, 2005
YOU ARE INVITED TO A PLISKOVER PICNIC

WE’RE REUNITING ALL PLISKOVERS FOR A

   FUN ----FILLED----FANTASTIC ----FREE PICNIC
SUNDAY, JUNE 26


12 PM TO 5 PM

  OVERLOOK PARK

  MONROEVILLE

THE PLISKOVER ASSOCIATION WILL PROVIDE HOT DOGS AND ALL THE TRIMMINGS.  GAMES, BINGO, SOFTBALL AND PRIZES FOR THE KIDS OF ALL AGES.

YOU SUPPLY A SIDE DISH OR DESSERT TO SERVE 5.

LAWN CHAIRS, SOFTBALL EQUIPMENT AND YOUR
SMILE !!!!!!!

DIRECTIONS TO THE PARK:  TAKE ROUTE 22 TO MONROEVILLE MALL, AND

GO TO THE BACK.  AT THE STOP SIGN TURN RIGHT AND GO UP THE HILL.  AT THE TOP OF THE HILL TURN LEFT ONTO JAMES STREET.  GO 2/10 OF A MILE AND MAKE A SHARP RIGHT (JUST BEFORE THE LIGHT) ONTO TURTLE CREEK-MONROEVILLE ROAD.  TURN LEF AT THE STOP SIGN ONTO WILMERDING-MONROEVILLE ROAD.  PASS THE CEMETERY ON LEFT AND THE HIDDEN VALLEY TOWNHOMES ON THE RIGHT.  TURN LEFT ONTO THOMAS STREET.  WATCH FOR PARK ENTRANCE SIGN (ABOUT ½ MILE).  TURN LEFT INTO THE PARKING LOT, OR FOR HANDICAP PARKING BEAR LEFT AT THE “Y” AND THEN TURN LEFT AT THE CORNER.

QUESTIONS PLEASE CALL RON OR ANN GOULD AT 412-371-7757.

PLEASE RETURN BOTTOM PORTION BEFORE JUNE 20 TO:  RON GOULD

1500 FAIRMONT STREET, PITTSBURGH, PA  15221 OR EMAIL ANN GOULD AT:
ANNGOULD@PLISKOVER.COM
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

NAME(S):________________________________________

NUMBER ATTENDING:______________ SIDE DISH:________________

DESSERT:___________________________
